Dear R. J.:

At a meeting of the Board of Directors held at the Lawrence Country Club on Monday evening, March 12, it was voted to continue the offer to the University students of \$10.00 per semester, payable in advance. They did not care for the 50¢ down payment each time. This should all be paid at once.

Will you kindly check with the boys and see how many would like to take advantage of this offerd Since school is not over until near the end of June this looks like a very good deal.

I have just noticed in the intramural program for the golf tournament they plan to start the week of March 26th. If you could gather the names of all these boys they could pay their \$10.00 here at the office and I could make arrangements for all of them to play out there. Otherwise, it will be necessary for them to get in touch with Mr. George Wetzel, secretary of the Country Club, at his office in the Community Building. Mr. Patton, the manager, is not to accept any money for anything but greens fees out there.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

Mr. Solon Ayers,
Hankell Institute,
Lawrence, Kansss.

Dear Solon:

On behalf of the Lewrence Country Club I wish

On behalf of the Lewrence Country Club I wish to thank you, Madison Coombs, Jeff King and his splendid troop of boxers in entertaining us at the Lewrence Country Club last night. You have always been most gracious in cooperating with everybody in the community, and this is an added attestation of your generosity and kindness.

If you will kindly extend the thanks of the Country Club to all of your Haskell emissaries who made our evening glad. I will appreciate it very much.

Very sincerely yours,

President.

Mr. Solon Ayers, Superintendent, Haskell Institute, Lawrence, Kansas.

Dear Solon:

I am delighted that you and Madison Coombs can attend our Country Club dinner which will be held at 7 o'clock at the clubhouse building on Monday night, March 12. If agreeable with you I will meet you and Madison out there.

I will arrange with Madison to have Jess King bring the boys out after the dinner hour, about 8 o'clock. Then after they box we will see that all the boys and Jess are furnished a nice dinner, the same as we are eating, but I understand from Madison they do not want to eat, of course, until after they box.

We are going to have Rex Kendall with his legerdemain, and we will arrange for your Indian boys to have their dinner during the time of his entertainment. I know they will enjoy that. We will check with Madison as to the exact time, but I would say 8 o'clock would be fine. However, if they want to come out earlier we would be delighted to have them, but I thought the fact that they wouldn't want to eat when we do, sitting around would be boresome to them.

Now, regarding the Red Cross. I am sending you a tear sheet from the Daily Kansan showing that we have the thing organised now that we have seventeen service men, under Chief Leon W. Mineau, and they are all overseas fleet men. We have arranged for the men to talk to the servity houses and the women to talk at the fraternity houses, and the drive will then take place right after the dinner hour. I checked with the University administration very definitely before we selected the Jay Janes, and they are the most efficient group to initiate this drive.

You will understand why we were slow in getting started because our vacation was on when the drive downtown started and we wanted to begin with the faculty first, and then follow up with the students. I believe that we are going to do a nice job and you can depend on my untiring effort to put this job over for you. I regret it was late, but it was unavoidable. We would not have done nearly so well had we started earlier.

THE PROPERTY OF STREET

· THE OTHER PROPERTY OF THE PR

Congratulations in going over the top this morning! They tell me that the Haskell band is celebrating the victory down town with a serenade. You certainly deserve unstinted congratulations. We are proud of your leadership.

THE CULTURE PROPERTY PARTY OF THE PARTY OF A PARTY OF A

Very sincerely yours,

FCA:AH Enc. Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

Mr. Donald Allenberger, 415 East 1 St., Newton, Kansas.

Dear Donald:

I was glad to hear from you again, and hope you will be able to see the Big Six Track Meet in Kansas City on Saturday, March 3. Mr. Kanehl says they will doubtless stay at the Robert E. Lee Hotel, as they did last year. If you will see him I am sure he will try to secure a couple of tickets for you.

The Kansas Relays will not be held this year, but the High School Meet will be held on Saturday, April 21. I hope you will get over to Lawrence for that.

With best wishes to you, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

415 East/At.

Newan semsus
326,19,1945

Duan Sin

mell it has been quite sometime since of have been brown you. Mell neter week that is the Big 4 Indoor Frank meet at Ransas eligipor. Isn't be? Mill last you you gave thing bring bring newton toget in Diansae is soing to you would give a there's has me and they? I shat tell on. Kanel thought hack load, to sive tows at the hobest 2. Lee Madelan me. Mill assissees as soon as secretly. Answer as soon as soon as soon as soon as sooned. In would have you to see the sound of the sound of

Moswere soon
moswere soon
answere soon
answere soon
answere spring
Sincerely yours
Donald allenburger

Mr. Solon G. Ayers, Superintendent, Haskell Institute, Lawrence, Kansas.

Dear Solon:

On behalf of the University of Kansas and her Athletic Association, as well as the basketball team, I desire to thank you so much for the splendid exhibition put on by your students between halves at the basketball game last Saturday night.

It was generous indeed of you to do this and I have heard many wonderful compliments regarding the excellent contribution. Thank you a million. We trust that we will be able to reciprocate your many kindnesses.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

Mr. Ed Abels, The Outlook, Lawrence, Kansas.

Dear Ed:

You have been very generous in your kind remarks concerning my candidacy for councilman in the first ward. I appreciate it very much, and if I am elected I pledge my very best efforts toward cleaning up Lawrence in a way that should our visitors and residents of early days come back, they would feel proud that Lawrence has restored some of her beauty and culture.

And incidentally, I will do all that I can to provide facilities so that our youth of Lawrence will be in the best of environments.

Appreciatively yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

Mr. Dick Allen, 9839 Winner Road, Independence, Mo.

Dear Dicks

Congratulations on getting into the Manual game and taking one shot and scoring one basket!

I understand that you are improving nicely in your basketball and I want you to keep your chin up and walk on the summy side of the street and fight 'em. You are young, but you are coming along splendidly, and in time you will make a fine athlete and fine student, and later a fine citizen.

although I do not get to see you often, I am still pulling for you to make everyone very proud of your achievements. With the memory of your dad and with the pride of your good mother, I am backing on you to stand foursquare in every way.

With all good wishes, I am

Affectionately, Your uncle,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

Mrs. Lyle Armel, 1515 University Drive, Lawrence, Kansas.

Dear Mrs. Armel:

I was glad to hear from you and pleased indeed to know that you had such a wonderful visit with Lyle. He is a grand chap and I know you two must have cherished every moment of your association.

I dropped by the house and had quite a visit with Patty when she was the generalissimo of the domicile. She really was doing things up brown. She was certainly swinging about in those overalls. When she establishes a household I imagine there will be nine holes out in the walls for the three cats she has and when she says seat, I'll bet they will seat:

Mrs. Allen and I very often talk about you and your lovely family. She certainly will be happy to see you when you can get over 801 Louisiana way. You are a very brave little woman.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

Hurs Lay Dear Dr. allen, you are ouch a werey mon, In decided in would be lasier to reach you by wate. I do appreceate your taking such good care y us, on the tasket tæll-gang fylle is so flearf and Lippy with iv. thank you a lar for your travele. Thy riesir week Tyle was ileal fur nar leng enoug L. He seemed to ree very weel- nor juite to warm our as unfur me our Lin lant sermen. Jones to some and see Lev soon. Sincerely yours Gerry armelCo. B, 4/17 # Luf. F.P.O. # 76

Co. Bostmaster, New York, M. F. P. ALST

# CAGE RESULTS

Bainbridge Naval 61, Camp Bradford 50
Eastern Illinois 46, Miami (Ohio) 30
Great Lakes 60, Purdue 47
Indiana Teachers 67, Concordia 49
Kansas 63, Kansas State 40
Minnesota 55, Nebraska 54
Morehead Teachers 65, Central Normal 42
Murray State 39, Loras 38
NYU 57, Brooklyn College 48
Norman Naval 53, Enid Airfield 32

SATURDAY'S GAMES

CCNY 74, Trinity 49
DePaul 74, LIU 47
Holy Cross 41, DePauw 35
Iowa 63, Notre Dame 46
Kansas State 41, Nebraska 46
Kentucky 53, Ohio State 48
Michigan 38, Wyoming 33
Murray College 54, Morehead (Ky.) 34
Norman Naval 53, TCU 22
Northwestern 68, Western Michigan 54
St. John's 41, Puerto Rico 35
Sampson Naval 43, Cornell 29
Wisconsin 46, Marquette 39
Yale 45, Dartmouth 42

MONDAY'S GAMES
Brooklyn College 49, Western Kentucky 45
Tennessee 50, NYU 48

Friday 29 Dec. 44 Southern England.

Dear Dr. Allen, While reading the "Stars and Stripes" the other day I ran across the enclosed clipping. I am taking this opportunity to send it to you, and I know there are plenty of us over here, who saw it, had some fine methories of old K.V. flash before our eyes. I hings have been moving pretty rapidly for me ile the past two mouths, consequently, I havenich received any "Rebounds": as this letter will have my address would you put it on your mailing his as I would really appreciate it. Seriously, Dr. Allen you'll never know how much Dappreciate it, and I know I speak for many others. Sorry to have missed you when & was through Laurence in October. I idid see a few of the "old guard" Tell ald Dean Nesmith "Hello; and & could sure go for a good rub down right mow. your team seems to be doing o.k. so for this year from the result in the papers. Keep up the good work. I del gou have Vance Hall's address I would appreciate it if you would send it. Hoping to receive the "Rebbunds' soon, I remain!

Sincerly,

ft. Harlan C. Altman, 0-1062326 Harlan Altman
Co. B. 417 # Inf. H. PO. # 76

Go Postmaster, New York, 7.4.

Dan Dr. Allem:

Spring phily of Japa. A good place to practice Judo. Where Korean futurement can really swim. They stay make water for 3 or 4 minutes of thubs.

Wish Duran book at R. U. but Duill be.

Their objects

This greeting is rough as it was made at sea. But, it still envoys best wishes to you from me. Meny Christmes!!! Happy New Year!!! C/M M.R. Arrowsmith S.S. Seath's Bluff 90 Los Angeles Touleurs Ine, 7. P.M. San Francisco, Cali

Major Arthur S. Anderson, Mitchell Convalescent Hospital, Campo, California.

Dear Art:

It was nice of you to write me as you did. I took your letter down town and let Mrs. A. J. read it, and she seemed to be pleased indeed, as she is always to read a communication from you. You wrote a very chatty letter.

I am now working on my next Jayhawk Rebounds and I will save most of the news for that. Suffice to say that we are always tickled to death to hear from you, and we hope that some time in the not too distant future we will have a chance to clasp your hand and chew over some of the fat that has been accumulating in these too rapidly passing years.

I know you are doing a swell job, Art, and I know that you will raise the morale of many of the boys that you come in contact with. I can just appreciate what you are facing each day and each week, as the casualties roll in from the Pacific. It is a tough job, but our American boys have always been equal to the occasion, and I am sure that this will be no exception.

Please give our love to Irma and Sam, and tell them that we think of them often.

With every good wish, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

# MAJOR ARTHUR S. ANDERSON MITCHELL CONVALESCENT HOSPITAL CAMPO, CALIFORNIA

1-Jan-45

Dear Phog:

Received my second Rebound. Maudie sent me my first while
I was in China. Have had a lot of chasing around in thepast year and
a half. The Grribbean, Central and South America, Africa, Egypt, Arabia
India, Burma, China, Australia, Panamaand what not. Am squatting down
here on the border nursing my arthritis and holding down four full time
jobs in my spare time. The post had an ever victorious football team
and naturally I was tagging along as the Doc. All the players were from
the South Pacific, all had malaria and most of them had been wounded
from one to four times. I was proud to tag along with such a gang. We
Played junior college league and it was interesting to note that our
gang, that had been killing Japs with their hands played a lot cleaner
then the pure and unsullied children in theopposition.

Saw some action in China and that is a feat as there is but little of it to see out there. Was in Burma when Merril's outfit moved in. This is the first medicine I have seen for two years. In China was teaching mule packing and the care and feeding of the Tommy gun. Was recommended for a "purty" for heroism in fighting a rear guard action but will no doubt end up by being fined for hunting without a license as a medico

should shed comfort and not ammunition.

Irma, Sam and I are living in a hunting lodge, seven miles from camp which is two miles from the border. Plenty of deer, quail, ducks and bass. Have an outboard and am able to get a lot done along those lines. Sam is a handy little kid, all army. He can make a dry camp in the desert, cook, shoot and do for himself better than most adults. We have a lot of fun.

Schiller Shore, Major Inf. Is the only KU representaive I saw in China. Came back from Panama with Capt. Bob Morrison wedparted company in Boston.

Things are booming down here and will boom more when the Siapan casualties come in. The is a lot to be done yet and patching up the returnees will be a big job for some time to come.

Take care of things,

Happy New Year-

Dear Fellow Alumni:

For the first time in twenty-seven years -- my tenure at the University of Kansas -- can I faintly discern the green light for athletics.

With the coming of Ernie Quigley as Director of Athletics, came also an authorization from the Board of Regents for an aggressive athletic policy and a constructive football program that will win games, and not just build character. Ernie has already put vitality in the thing here. He has better-fed and better-clothed the athletes than has any other administration. He realizes that he must deliver the goods. But he has a grand opportunity to do it because of the low estate of the football team. We are working with him one hundred per cent, and we have confidence in his doing the job because he has many times overcome insurmountable obstacles.

Yours for a dominant and a winning Kansas football success!

Sincerely,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach. Dr. Robert H. Allen, Bell Memorial Hospital, Kansas City, Kansas.

Dear Bobby:

I have the three tickets for the Oklahoma game for you, Jean and Dr. Werner, and I also have the four tickets for the Nebraska game for Dr. Calkins and your party. The game is called at the usual time, 7:30. We will be happy indeed to see you and Jean.

Affectionately,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach. Mr. Kenneth S. Adams, President, Phillips Petroleum Company, Bartlesville, Oklahoma.

Dear Boots:

Thanks very much, Kenneth, for sending me the beautiful brochure, "Woolaroo". I have hever had the pleasure of visiting this beautiful ranch, but I hope to have that pleasure some time in the not too distant future.

Wishing you all the best for the years ahead, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.



## PHILLIPS PETROLEUM COMPANY

BARTLESVILLE, OKLAHOMA

K. S. ADAMS

December 18, 1944

Dr. Forrest C. Allen University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Phog:

With the approach of another year's end, let us hope we are "in the darkness before dawn" and that it will not be long until victory will be complete, with the resultant peace to all the world.

Wishing you good health and happiness for the Holiday Season, the New Year, and the years to come, I am

Sincerely yours,

KSA:JT





### HASKELL INSTITUTE LAWRENCE, KANSAS

SOLON G. AYERS, SUPERINTENDENT

December 6, 1944

Dr. Forrest C. Allen
Department of Physical Education
University of Kansas
Lawrence, Kansas

Dear "Phog"

Your talk last night was a great inspiration to our students and I am grateful to you for the service. I know you have a very crowded schedule and I am reminded of a saying which goes something like this--"If you want something done, ask a busy man; the other kind won't have time to do it."

Sincerely yours,

Solon G. Ayers

Superintendent

### HASKELL INSTITUTE LAWRENCE, KANSAS

SOLON G. AYERS, SUPERINTENDENT

December 12, 1944

Dr. Forrest C. Allen Director of Physical Education University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear "Phog"

It was very thoughtful of you to arrange to have me receive complimentary tickets to the basketball games. I wish you a very successful season which I am sure you will have.

I send highest personal regards.

Sincerely yours,

SGA: mw

Solon G. Ayers

Mr. Dick Allen, 9839 Winner Road, Independence, Mo.

Dear Diok:

I am sorry that I will only be able to have two tickets for you at the box office for the games Friday and Saturday. The other schools participating accounts for this shortage in my allotment to you.

Hope you enjoy the games.

Sincerely yours,

FCA: AH

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Cosch.